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Supporting SB 595 SD 2.

The Healthcare Association of Hawaii advocates for its member organizations that span the
entire spectrum of health care, including all acute care hospitals, as well as long term care
facilities, home care agencies, and hospices. Our members employ more than 40,000 people
statewide, delivering quality care to the people of HawaH. Thank you for this opportunity to
testify in support of SB 595 SD 2, which creates a tax credit for physicians who care for
Medicaid enrollees.

Statewide, based on study by Dr. Kelley Withy, the demand for physicians far outstrip the
supply, with Hawaii currently being underserved by at least 450 physicians, two-thirds of whom
are needed on the Neighbor Islands. Complicating mailers is that of the approximately 2,800
physicians currently practicing, nearly 40 percent will reach the retirement age of 65 within the
next 10 years.

Physicians leaving practice, combined with the graying of the Hawaii population, means that
Hawaii will need 1,000 new physicians by the year 2030 in order to maintain current service
levels. The issue of access will be even more critical with the implementation of federal health
care reform and the creation of Health Insurance Exchanges in 2014, which will result in more
people obtaining insurance coverage and an increase in the demand for medical services.

Despite the fact that Hawaii has one of the highest costs of living in the nation, physician
reimbursements are only the twenty-second highest, based on Medicare fees. Furthermore,
Medicaid reimbursements tend to be lower than average. This bill is designed to maintain
access to health care for Medicaid enrollees.

For the foregoing reasons, the Healthcare Association supports SB 595 SD 2.


